
 

 

 

Bury Children’s Partnership brings together partners from a 
wide range of agencies to work together to help children and 
young people in Bury be the best that they can be; in 
particular those children and young people who for many 
different reasons face more barriers than their peers. Bury 
Children’s Partnership arrangements are led by the Children’s 
Strategic Partnership Board (CSPB), comprised of senior 
personnel from key partner organisations responsible for the 
wellbeing of children and young people. 

Bury Children’s Strategic Partnership Board 

‘Let’s Do It for Children & Young People 2021 - 24’ is the 
overarching Bury Plan set by the CSPB for 
partners to work together to improve outcomes for children, 
young people and families. The Plan works towards a vision 
in the Bury 2030 Strategy for Bury to be “a place in which 
people are helped to make the best of themselves and where 
everyone can explore their dreams” 

Bury Children & Young People’s Plan 
2021-24: Outcomes 

Children & Young People enjoy safe childhoods and are protected from 
harm 
Children & Young People have a good education and leave school with the 
best education outcomes and skills to succeed as adults and make a 
positive contribution 
Children & Young People live happy, healthy lives in their families and 
communities 
Children & Young People have fun growing up and are confident and 
resilient 
Children & Young People are active citizens who feel they have a voice and 
influence 

It sets out 5 Outcomes to give children and young people the best start in life: 

We have a safeguarding system across the partnership to 
ensure ALL children are safe and secure 
Needs are identified and responded to at the earliest 
opportunity 
Person-centred and inclusive opportunities are 
accessible to all 

The CSPB has brought together data and information from a 
range of sources to set Priorities under the Outcomes. 

Bury Children & Young People’s Plan -
Priorities 

Rates of progress in learning improve for all, especially the most vulnerable 
Effective transition at key points leading to sustained engagement in 
learning and positive progression 
Children and young people get the support they need local to where they 
live 
Children and young people are physically and mentally healthy and active 
Services and systems work together to ensure all children get the best start 
in life 
We have a strong emotional wellbeing and mental health offer (THRIVE 
approach) 
Children and young people have access to extra-curricular activities and 
green spaces 
Children, young people and families help shape policy developments and 
services that affect them. 

The CSPB will drive forward the improvements to meet the 
priorities in ‘Let’s do it for children and young people’, 
supported by a range of sub groups. These include the 
Starting Well & Early Help Board; the Strategic Education 
Board; the SEND Assurance Board and the Children’s Heath & 
Care Recovery & Transformation Board. The CSPB works as 
part of a system of Boards that have a collective responsibility 
to deliver the changes and improvements set out in the Bury 
2030 Strategy. 

Bury Children's Partnership Board Sub 
Groups 
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The CSPB is underpinned by a fundamental principle that we 
will co-produce our service improvements with children, 
young people and families. To formalise this commitment, the 
Board is signed up to ‘the Promise’ which sets out what co-
production and meaningful engagement ‘looks like’ to 
children and young people . This will help the Board to drive 
forward a culture of co-production with accountability to 
children and young people supported by the CSPB Co-
Production sub group. 

Co-producing with children, young people 
and families 

Across Bury there is a large workforce of people in the 
public, private and voluntary sector working hard to support 
children, young people and families. The CSPB is committed 
to ensuring that they are well-informed, get the training and 
support that they need and are able to have their voice in the 
way that services are developed and delivered. The 
Children’s Workforce Strategy is being refreshed to ensure 
that there is a consistent and high-quality approach to 
induction and training. The Children’s Partnership Network 
provides a weekly information bulletin which includes local, 
regional and national news and opportunities for the 
children’s workforce. 

The Workforce 

You can find out more about the Children’s Partnership and 
the Children & Young People’s Plan by going to the Children’s 
Partnership webpage, or by e-mailing 
ChildrensPartnership@bury.gov.uk 

For more information 
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https://www.bury.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=11152

